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Dear Parents, Carers, Students and Community 
Welcome to Term 2!! A big welcome to our new families that are joining our family here at Mount Warrigal Public 
School this term. It was lovely to see our students bright eyed and ready to jump into another busy term of learning. 
The students look amazing in their school uniform, it is like a sea of blue with maroon accents when we are at 
morning lines each day!! Congratulations students and families for seeing the value in our team approach to 
uniform. This is a uniting factor for our children, as we are all on the same team and want to display this to our 
community. Ms. Houston will be taking some much-needed time off, she will be away from school from week 2 and 
return to us in week 8. You will have noticed that during the holidays the General Assistant and I were very busy, we 
have removed the garden shed in the quiet area playground, cut back garden beds and have cleaned up various 
other spots around the school. Supervision for the playground has improved now we have clear vision from all sides 
of the playground. The first Boonerah Point Award assembly will be next week (Monday 6th May. We will celebrate 
the students who have demonstrated ‘Care’ for themselves and others in the school. Students will also be rewarded 
for this achievement in the coming weeks. P&C raised a massive $1108.95 in the Easter Raffle, thank you to 
everyone who purchased tickets.  

Office 
Our office is going to be out of action for at least all of this term if not a little longer into Term 3. Please be patient 
when coming to the school during the school day, call the number on the gate and wait for a staff member to come 
and open the gate. We only have one phone line so if it is busy, please be patient and try again. If you can limit 
coming to school during the school day, we would appreciate it.  

Due to the office being out of action, we have had to make a decision to only have the uniform shop open on a 
Monday and Thursday mornings between 8:30am-9am. Alternatively you can purchase uniforms online and make 
payment through our School Bytes App and uniform’s will be distributed to students the following day. To ensure 
sizing is correct please contact the office via phone to let the office staff know the sizing required. This is a very easy 
system to use, and we are encouraging everyone to use the convenience of paying online.  
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  Mount Warrigal Public School 
 ‘Aim Higher’ 

A quality school developing the individual in a caring community. 
 
  

 

“At Mount Warrigal Public School, we acknowledge the Aboriginal people and Elders, both past and present, who 
hold the memories and respect the traditional ways of the Dharawal people. We respect their connection to the 
surrounding environment, the mountains, lake and the sea.” 

 

 

 Ms Lyndall Holden 
Principal 
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Attendance 
We finished the term holding steady with 52.2% of students attending 
school 90 percent or more of the time for Term 1. This is a huge 
improvement from our 2023 data, however, we have a long way to go 
to have most of our students attending school more often. 
Attendance is a vital part of your child’s success at school. Where 
possible if you can arrange holidays, appointments for time away from 
school to a minimum this will increase your child’s exposure to 
learning outcomes across all Key Learning Areas. Individual, class, and 
whole school attendance awards will continue. We can beat this percentage Mount Warrigal; the challenge has been 
put out there!!! 

AECD 
The Australian Early Childhood Census Data is a data collection for kindergarten students only. The data that is 
collected is deidentified, this means that students names or any identifying information is represented in the data. 
The reason why the data is collected is to help the Government to distribute services to local Government Areas. The 
kindergarten teachers will complete the data collection during this term. If you do not want your child to have this 
survey completed for them, please speak to your child’s class teacher.  

School Bytes 
Please register for School Bytes, we would like to get 100% of our families onto this platform for all school news and 
communication moving forward. This is a great platform for schools to be using and will give us the opportunity 
down the track to have all payments, permission notes, reports and all communication in the one place. School Bytes 
is an approved third-party application by our Department of Education and therefore doesn't require permission for 
us to use the platform with you. Dojo is not an approved third-party application and therefore this platform requires 
us to get permission on enrolment for us to use the application with our school community. Please see the 
instructions in this newsletter to register for School Bytes. 
 
Communication with teachers 
The Department of Education have mandated system changes to the way we communicate with parents out of 
school hours. Each school has to set quiet hours that reflect the needs of the staff and community. As staff we have 
met and discussed that quiet hours for Dojo, School Bytes and or Facebook messages will be from 4pm in the 
afternoon to 8am in the morning. This means that messages that come through between these hours may be looked 
at but not responded to until the following morning. Of course, we understand that there will be from time to time 
urgent messages that require a response. Similarly, if your message is during the school day, teachers may or may 
not see this until 2:45pm. If your message needs attention during the school day, please contact the office so we can 
attend to the request.  
 
Canteen Menu 
I have attached a canteen menu for Term 2. The canteen has had to raise some of the pricing menu items as the cost 
to purchase these items have risen from the supplier. We are currently opening on Tuesday, Thursday, and Friday’s 
this term. If you would like to volunteer in the canteen, please contact the P&C to organise your availability. The 
more hands make light work for others. Plus, as a token of appreciation the canteen will cover to the value of one 
lunch order for the day you work.  

P&C 
The next P&C which will be the Annual General Meeting (AGM) will be held on May 28. You will need to be a 
financial member to vote during this meeting. If you would like to become a P&C member, please pay your $1.00 
membership fee to the canteen or the school office. All positions will become vacant and new officer bearers will be 
elected and voted in during this meeting. The P&C is a great way to be involved in your child’s education.  



Pie Drive 
P&C are holding their annual pie drive. Orders and money are due to be returned on Thursday 16th May. Please 
spread the word the pies are delicious, so order up for winter warmers and yummy family dinners. Your orders will 
be available for collection on Friday 31st May. We have attached a copy of the order form for your use. 

Mother’s Day Raffle 
The P&C are holding a Mother’s Day stall and raffle to celebrate Mother’s Day this year. All students should have 
received tickets through their class teacher. If you require additional tickets, please see the canteen or the school 
office for more. There are fabulous prizes to be won!! The stall will be open for students to purchase gifts on 
Tuesday 7th May for Preschool and Thursday 9th and Friday 10th May for the main school. Gifts range from .50cents to 
$6.0 
Warm Regards 

Ms Holden 
 
Kids Helpline  1800 55 1800   Crimestoppers  1800 333 000   School Security 1300 880 021 

 
 



Dates for Your Calendar 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

Wednesday Weekly Learning Club in Library 3-4pm 

Tuesday Weekly Come and YARN with Vicki & school staff in our Culture Room-10am – 11am 

Tuesday (Trial), Thursday & 
Friday Lunch orders accepted from 8.30am 

Every Day Breakfast Club from 8:30am  

3rd May Year 6 Fundraiser BBQ- $5 per student 

9th May Mother’s Day Stall by P&C 

10th May Extra Day for Mother’s Day Stall by P&C 
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